
 

 

Participation in lunch - secondary schools 

Dear students and parents, 

All students are welcome to eat lunch in the school canteen 

How much is the food? 

You will be informed about the price at the school. You need to transfer the cost each month in 

advance to the Mensa operator’s bank account. 

How is lunch paid for? 

You don't need to have cash. You can pay with a card. But you can also pay with cash, although the 

price for lunch will then probably be more expensive. 

Where can you get a card? 

You get the “MIAjunior Ticket"on the first day of school from the school. The "OldenburgCard"is also 

available at the school. Exception: If you receive benefits from the education and participation 

package (BuT) you will receive the "OldenburgCard"from theAmt für Teilhabe und Soziales or the 

Jobcenter. 

Important! Topping up the card: 

You must top it up with credit immediately. Only then can you use the card to eat in the canteen. You 

will receive a letter with information about how this works. 

It is important that there is always enough money on the card when attending lunch. 

What if you forget the card? What if the card is not topped up? 

In this case, lunch can only be paid for with cash. However, the price will then probably more 

expensive. 

Discount with the "education and participation package (BuT) 

If you receive benefits from the Education and Participation Package (BuT), you do not have to pay 

for lunch.  For this you must always bring your card ("MIAjunior-Ticket" or "OldenburgCard") to the 

cafeteria. 

Drinks and snacks in the canteen: 

You can also buy drinks and snacks during break times. These can be paid for with cash. At many 

schools you can also pay with your card. 

Service via the Internet: "MensaMax" 

The internet program "MensaMax" is used in the city of Oldenburg. You can use this to pre-order 

lunch and to view your credit balance. You must log in with your user name on a computer with 

Internet access. You will receive a letter with the access information from the school.  

Do you have any questions? 

Call the "ServiceCenter" for the city of Oldenburg. Telefon:  0441 235-4444. 
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